
Seminar in Administrative Policy

Business Administration 478

Section: D300

Term: 2001 Spring

Instructor: Charlene Zietsma

Discussion Topics: Course Objectives:

Strategy answers questions like "What business are we in, and why?", "What matters to this 
organization?", and "How can we meet our objectives?."  Strategy provides the guiding 
principles that allow an organization’s employees to make day to day operational decisions 
that align with and reinforce each other.  Without strategy as a guiding framework, decisions 
and investments made by one group of employees or managers may undermine the work of other 
organization members, resulting in poor performance.  For student’s of business, strategy is 
the framework in which all of your other course material can be integrated.  A good 
strategist must think through the financial, marketing, human resource and operational 
implications of various strategies.

In this course, you will build and exercise your strategic thinking ability by learning 
strategic concepts and applying them to caes analyses and assignments.  These skills can be 
immediately applied in your career.  While it is true that overall corporate strategies are 
typically set by senior exectutives, even very junior managers (and small business owners) 
can benefit from strategic planning for the areas under their control and for their own 
careers.

This course will help you:

-  Develop a strategic approach to analyzing business problems

-  Learn the skills neccesary to develop strategies that will create competitive advantages.

-  Identify alternative strategies and anticipate the likely response of others to those 
strategies. 

 Course Coverage:

Some of the key concepts examined are:

-  Development of corporate mission and objectives

-  Assessment of the external environment (threats and opportunities, competitive 
environment, stakeholder relations)

-  Assessment of internal factors (strengths and weaknesses, resources, capabilities and core 
competencies)

-  Strategy formulation:  business level strategy, corporate level strategy and competitive 
dynamics

-  Make, buy or ally?  Routes to strategic objectives
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-  International strategy

-  Strategy implementation issues:  governance, structure, incentives, leadership, culture 
and change

-  Special issues in entrepreneurial strategy and dot.com strategy, depending on time and 
class interest

Course Organization:

The course material is covered through lectures, cases and discussions

-  Students will prepare written case analyses individually and in groups

-  Students will work in groups regularly to analyze and present case studies

-  Students are expected to be prepared and to participate in class discussions

Grading: Tentative grading scheme

20% Participation and Discussion (in class and in the group case project

20% Group Case Project

30% Individual Written Case Analyses and Assignment

30% Examinations 

100%

Grade Allocations may change at the discretion of the instructor, and will be confirmed in 
the first class.

Required Texts: Hitt, Ireland & Hoskisson; Strategic Management: Competitiveness and 
Globalization; 3rd ed., South-Western Publishing: 1999.

Recommended Texts: 

Materials/Supplies: 

Prerequisite/Corequisite: Prerequisites:

90 credit hours; BUS 207, BUS 312, BUS 434 and one of BUS 374 or BUS 381.

Notes: This outline is subject to change at the discretion of the instructor

This outline is derived from a course outline repository database that was maintained by SFU 
Student Services and the University’s IT Services Department. The database was retired in 
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2014 and the data migrated to SFU Archives in 2015.


